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The winter term draws to a close, we look back on another incredibly busy term 

here at Notre Dame, with so many different activities and events happening over 

the past few weeks!  

We also look ahead to our Christmas Concert and our annual Awards Evening, 

which is the time for our school community to come together to recognise all of 

your achievements over the previous academic year.  

This issue of ND News contains all the highlights from the last term including the 

Year of St Julie, NDSixth events and all the Sports 

News!  
For your diary...  

Last Day of Term  
Friday 16th December 2016 

 

Back to School  
Wednesday 4th January 2016 
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The Year of St Julie  
This year we commemorate two hundred 
years since St Julie Billiart founded the 
Notre Dame Order. 

Notre Dame Plymouth were invited to 
Liverpool by Notre Dame Catholic College 
and St Julieôs High School to 
commemorate this great event and take 
part in a day of celebration.  

As part of the celebrations, ND Liverpool organised a baton relay around England 
and Scotland, visiting all of the Notre Dame schools along the way. 

The baton left Liverpool in March 2016 and was passed between some of our 
Sister Schools until it was collected by 
Mrs White from ND Southwark in 
September. The baton was the blessed 
by Father Jon at our Opening of Year 
Mass, and was then passed on to ND 
Glasgow to continue its journey.  On 
Monday the 14th November, the baton 
arrived back in Liverpool to be passed 
onto Sister Margaret Walsh, the 
Coordinator of the Heritage Centre in 
Namur, Belgium where the baton will 
remain. 

Each of the Notre Dame schools met in 
the Metropolitan Cathedral of Christ the 
King, Liverpool to witness the final 
handing over of the Baton. 40 ND 
Plymouth students from Years 7 to 13 
represented our school, and met pupils 
and staff from ND Southwark, ND 
Sheffield, ND Glasgow, Our Lady and St 
Patrickôs, St Julieôs High School, Woolton 
and Notre Dame Catholic College. 

 




